
 
 

UPDATED -- Resignation statement from the Air Force chief of staff 
 
6/5/2008 - WASHINGTON (AFPN) -- Air Force Chief of 
Staff Gen. T. Michael Moseley issued the following 
statement today: 
 
Recent events have highlighted a loss of focus on 
certain critical matters within the Air Force. As the Air 
Force's senior uniformed leader, I take full 
responsibility for events which have hurt the Air Force's 
reputation or raised a question of every Airman's 
commitment to our core values.  
 
For the past 36 years I have been privileged to serve 
my country as an Airman in the United States Air Force 
in peacetime and combat. I was honored and humbled 
to be appointed the Air Force's 18th chief of staff and 
have been proud to serve our Airmen and their 
families. Upon taking office, I worked hard with 
Secretary Wynne to ensure the Air Force provided the 
right forces at the right time to help our nation and 
allies win the global war on terror.  
 
I think the honorable thing to do is to step aside. After consulting with my family, I have submitted my request for 
retirement to Secretary Gates. The Air Force is bigger than one Airman, and I have full confidence that the Air 
Force will continue working with the joint team to win today's fight, take care of its Airmen, and meet tomorrow's 
challenges. I love the Air Force and remain proud of America's Airmen. 

Air Force Chief of Staff Gen. T. Michael Moseley made a 
statement June 5 announcing his plan to tender his 
resignation to Secretary of Defense Robert M. Gates. (U.S. 
Air Force photo/Master Sgt. Scott Wagers)  
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